

File No. 0115-01 Via Mail and Email

September 14, 2014

Ms. JoAnne Deneron Chairperson Mackenzie Valley Review Board Box 938 #200 Scotia Čentre 5102 – 50th Avenue Yellowknife, NWT X1A 2N7

Dear Ms. Deneron:

RE: Request from MVEIRB for Cooperation on Howard's Pass Access Road Upgrade Project, Selwyn Chihong Mining Ltd., EA1516-01

The Yukon Environmental and Socio-economic Assessment Board (YESAB) received notification on September 11, 2015 that the Mackenzie Valley Review Board (MVEIRB) is requesting the cooperation of a YESA assessor in the conduct of the assessment for this project in keeping with the Cooperation Agreement between MVEIRB and YESAB.

YESAB has agreed to participate in this assessment with MVEIRB and has directed the Executive Committee of YESAB to work with the Review Board as outlined in section 4.7 of the Cooperation Agreement. We believe the Cooperation Agreement is an important framework for the two boards to work together on projects where there may be transboundary environmental or socio-economic effects.

The written notification on behalf of MVEIRB was sent to us by Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director. If you wish Mr. Cliffe-Phillips to be the contact on behalf of MVEIRB, as it relates to the Cooperation Agreement, we would appreciate it if you can advise us of that in writing.

Please feel free to have someone contact Steve Caram, Project Assessment Manager, at 867-668-6420 to discuss this in more detail.

Sincerely,

Wendy Randall

Chair and Executive Committee Member

cc: Doug Reeve, Selwyn Chihong Mining Ltd.